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With VCE exams officially  
finishing on Wednesday, 15th of 

November, we moved onto the next evening 
for the College, which was a final farewell dinner for our graduating Year 12 

class of 2023. 
 

Our graduates, their parents, 
guardians, relatives and staff met 
for dinner at the St. Arnaud Golf 

Club from 6.30pm.  
 

Many thanks to Dana Decker and 
her team from the Shire Café, who 
created a beautiful 2-course dinner 

for us all. 
 

We thank the graduates, parents, 
guardians, relatives and staff for 

making this a memorable evening.  
 

We wish all our graduates the very 
best as they move onto the next 
chapter of their lives. We will see 

them all again for the  
Presentation Evening on Thursday, 

14th December, where they will    
     receive their VCE, VCAL, VM and VET certificates.  

https://www.starnaudsc.vic.edu.au/
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Junior Hockey to State Finals 
On Wednesday, a combined Charlton and St. Arnaud Junior 

Hockey Team travelled to Melbourne to compete in the State Hockey finals. Overall, our team 

came second in our pool after three  tough games which is a fantastic effort. It was also  

pleasing to note that the umpires were impressed with our students – their manners and their 

sportsmanship. Thanks to Tammy Wright for taking the students down to Melbourne. 

 

CFA Thank-You Dinner  
On Wednesday night, Anthony and Jackson, our two Year 11 Food Studies students, cooked 

and organised a meal to show our appreciation to the CFA for allowing us to use their kitchen 

for our Food classes this year during our renovation. We are very grateful that the CFA would 

offer us this space so that our practical food classes could continue uninterrupted. Well done 

to Anthony and Jackson – and Mrs. McCormick and Mel Watts – for putting the evening  

together. 

 

Year 9-11 Exams  
During this week, the Year 9 to 11 students have undertaken exams in each of their subjects – 

which has made the school a very quiet place. These exams are a vital part of the practice  

process for future years, and it has been encouraging to see how the students have  

approached the exams.  

 

Yr. 12 Exams Finish – Graduation Dinner 
On Wednesday, the final Year 12 exam – French — was concluded at 5:15pm, with most  
students reporting that they felt the exams went okay. On Thursday night, we held the annual 
graduation dinner at the Golf Club. It was a really positive night and a fitting send off for the 
students. Teachers and parents were thanked, a lot of laughs shared, and many memories  
retold. We look forward to seeing this group again at the last official function of the year –  
Presentation Night.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 
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Building Update  
It is amazing to watch how fast things move along at the building 

site, with many external doors and windows now in place and a 

flurry of activity behind the scenes. Facia is going on and ceilings 

under the eaves are being put in place. It is starting to look real. 

 

Energy Breakthrough Training 
On Friday 17th, the Energy Breakthrough students were in Charlton for a 6-hour practice  

session at Chartsec – The Driver Ed track. This is a great opportunity to iron out a few bugs 

before the big day in just over a week. 

 

Year 8 Gnurad-Gundidj Positions 
Year 8 students have been given information to apply for the School for Student Leadership, 

which has been offered to us for Term 3 next year at Gnurad-Gundidj Campus, near    

Camperdown. I would strongly encourage students to apply to attend this camp, as places are 

limited and the opportunity is one of those ‘once in a lifetime’ propositions. We have had five 

teams go over the past few years and they have all come back having had a wonderful        

experience. 

 

 

 

 

Monday, 20th November – Step Up Begins 

Thursday, 23rd November – Energy Breakthrough starts - Maryborough 

Monday, 27th November – Pupil Free Day - Reporting 
Friday, 1st December – Yr. 10 & 11 students last day of Term 4 
Tuesday, 5th - Thursday, 7th December – Grade 6—Year 7 Full Day Transition 
Wednesday, 6th December – Yr. 9 NCTTC Last Day 

 
 
 
 
Tony Hand 
Principal 

            

Principal’s Report 
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Office News 
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School Attendance Information 
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Community Information 
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Last Friday, our 2024 College School Captains, Tyson Funston 
and Owen Lowe, led our 2023 Remembrance Day service. We 
would like to take this opportunity to thank all the students 
and staff for showing their respect to our fallen soldiers.  

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old:       
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. We will  

remember them.” 

Remembrance Day 2023 
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On Wednesday the 25th of October, St. Arnaud Secondary College competed in the North  

Central Secondary School Shoot. There were 18 students – including seven from St. Arnaud – 

from Charlton, Donald, Wycheproof, Maryborough and Horsham who competed in a             

30-target single barrel event.  

The students shot this 30-target event in two lots of 15, making sure to be gun safe. Among 

our seven students, this was Finn Green, Archer Reyne, George Gorrie and Ben Greenway’s 

first time shooting for the school. These boys represented the school well, with Finn walking 

way with 3rd in the Junior Boys, George 1st in the Senior Boys and Ben 2nd in the Senior Boys. 

Josie Greenaway received 1st in the Junior Girls and Zoe Bryce won 3rd in the Senior Girls,   

adding to their many wins at school shooting.  

Most noticeably, the biggest win of the day went to Millie Hando, shooting 18/30. This was 

not an easy win for Millie as she had to shoot off against Zeanna Cassells (Maryborough);   

Millie shot 8/10, beating Zeanna’s 7/10. Continuing with the theme of winning, St. Arnaud 

then won the team portion of the shoot, beating Donald 53/120 to 34/120.   

In the winning team was Millie, Finn, Archer, and Zoe. A big thank you to the St. Arnaud Gun 

Club for hosting and all their members for helping the day run smoothly.  

 
 

 

 

North Central School Shoot 
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Last Friday, the Hands On Learning students were all enthusiastically 
engaged in making home made pizzas and vanilla cupcakes for all the 

tradies at the school. 

 

These were very well received and they were 
all very grateful for the yummy food that was 

presented.  

All the students should be very proud of 
themselves! 

Hands On Learning 



 10 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

L2P Program 

Contact Penny on  

0418 535 478 
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This program is also available to non-school attenders or post school 

age learners across the Grampians region. 

 

 

Please make contact if you wish to 

participate in this program ! 

 
 

 

L2P Program 

Contact Penny on  

0418 535 478 
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 School Doctor’s Clinic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us starting on Wednesday, 9
th
 August.  

Please take note this service is now on a WEDNESDAY !! 

This service is available free to students. 

  

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College, 

we can organise Food Bank  

Hampers for families. If your family 

require assistance, please contact 

Rosanne Chapman, Student  

Wellbeing  Student Support  

Coordinator, at the College on 

54951 811.  

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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NGS Event 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community Sports Events 
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Community Sports Events 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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Expressions of Interest 
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School Uniform Price List 2023 
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School Canteen Menu 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November Fri 17th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Mon 20th Step Up Begins 

MIPS 

 Fri-Sun 24th-26th Energy Breakthrough — Maryborough 

 Mon 27th PUPIL FREE DAY 

December Fri 1st Yr. 10 & 11 Students Last Day 

MIPS 

 Tues-Thurs 5th-7th Yr. 7 Full Day Transitions 

 Wed 6th Yr. 9 NCTTC Last Day 

 Mon 11th Activities Week — to be confirmed 

 Tues 12th Activities Week — to be confirmed 

 Wed 13th Activities Week— to be confirmed 

 Thurs 14th Presentation Night Practice / Swimming Pool 

Presentation Night Begins @ 7pm— Town Hall 

 Fri 15th Geelong Adventure Park 

Last Day of Term 4 — Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Mon 18th Interviews by Request 

 Tues 19th Interviews by Request 

 Wed 20th Interviews by Request 

Last Day for Staff 


